

SURF CLUB III CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF ADMINISTRATORS MEETING

September 24, 2010

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Bill Strawn at 10.00 a.m.

Members Present:  Bill Strawn, Nancy Gallagher Rodger, Dick Kirtley, Larry Newkirk, Lynn Nellenbach, Woody Whitchurch, and Valerie Robinson. A quorum was established.  

Others Present:  Sharon Castellano, Laura Eubanks, Rhonda Courtney and Lea Stokes of Preferred Management Services, Inc., and Miguel Vazquez, Maintenance Supervisor.

Substantiate Proper Legal Notice of Meeting

Approval of Minutes

On a Motion by Woody Whitchurch, with a second by Valerie Robinson, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as amended. Treasurer’s Report should read “$8,000 at 1.75% and $98,000 at 2%”. Passed unanimously
Sharon Castellano read the Management Report
Treasurer’s Report
Larry Newkirk reported the SunTrust CD for $184,000 come due on September 30th and he will be taking $150,000 and putting into Flagler Bank at 1.95% for 18 months, with the remainder being put in a money market account. 

The Board discussed using small claims court to obtain a judgment against unit 711 for back assessments owed the Association, but after discussion it was concluded the negatives outweighed the positives. 
On a motion by Woody Whitchurch, with a second by Valerie Robinson, to write off the balance due for unit 514, Del Casale. Passed unanimously
Landscape

Dick Kirtley reported it is nice to have Nancy Rodger here full time now to help because she is the member of the team with knowledge of Florida plant life.   

The upgrades have been completed and look very nice. Replaced lot of turf in the front lawn area, pulled out the dead plants along the south wall and the garage and put in some nice palms and plants along the west wall and a border along the North West ground level entrance to the garage. 
Mr. Kirtley presented a drawing and explained some concepts for a suggested new “60 Surfview Drive” sign for the driveway entrance area for future consideration.  
Mr. Kirtley presented a proposal to continue the sidewalk that ends at unit 124 to the end at the south end driveway. Dick and Nancy will pursue additional bids for this project. 

Enforcement
Valerie Robinson reported there was a meeting of the Executive Committee held at 9:30 on September 24, 2010 to address a failure to provide a unit key violation. The Committee levied a fine of $250.00 for failure to comply with The Board’s requests for a working unit key and gave the unit owner 10 days to come into compliance. If no key is provided at the end of the 10 days, a fine of $25.00 a day will be levied until a key is provided or until a total of $1000.00 is reached as per the State Statutes. The owner did not attend the hearing.
On a Motion by Dick Kirtley, with a second by Valerie Robinson, to ratify the actions taken by the Executive Committee to fine unit 424 for failure to provide a key to the Association. Passed unanimously 

The Executive Committee also fined the owner of unit 516 $1000.00 fine for renting for less than a month and the owner is appealing the fine to the Enforcement Committee. A hearing date will be set and noticed for the Enforcement Committee hearing. 
Payment has been received for a previous fine in the amount of $1100.00 for failure to provide a rental form to the Association and for renting the unit for less than the one month minimum. 

In addition, units that had items displayed in their windows have now removed those items and are now in compliance with the Rules and Regulations. 

Social 

Paula Strawn reported that the October social will be a Halloween Sunday Brunch Cruise on the Sundancer. Details for reservations will be emailed to owners and posted in the elevators and mail rooms. 

On a motion by Larry Newkirk, with a second by Valerie Robinson, to move the October meeting to October 29, 2010 and schedule the budget meeting in November allowing enough time for a mailing to reach the owners 2 weeks prior to the meeting date. Approved Unanimously

Bright House Contract Update

Bill Strawn reported that a 5 year Bright House contract has been negotiated at a reasonable rate and a great deal of objectionable Bright House language was removed. In addition, Bright House has offered a digital upgrade package to Surf Club owners which will allow them to add digital service with a free converter box for $10.99 per month for one year. 

Accidental Fire Alarm

Nancy Rodger advised the Board that it took about 30 minutes for the fire department to respond to the alarm which is a concern should it have been an actual fire event. Miguel Vazquez, Maintenance Supervisor, expressed concern that only one truck with one person responded to the alarm. After discussion, it was decided not to take any action on this matter unless it happens again as the stated reason for both the length of time and the lack of additional personnel was that the rest of the crews were responding to other alarms and this shouldn’t happen in the future. The Board requested staff explore ways to minimize accidental false fire alarms. Miguel will bring some prices for fire alarm pull covers to the October meeting for future consideration should this become a frequent occurrence. 

With all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30. 

Meeting reconvened by Bill Strawn at 11:31 AM 

Network Operations Internet Systems Maintenance/Monitoring Contract

On a motion by Larry Newkirk, with a second by Woody Whitchurch, to authorize Dick Kirtley to negotiate a one year contract with Network Operations for Internet Systems monitoring services. Passed unanimously 
Respectfully submitted to The Board of Surf Club III, Sharon Castellano, CAM
